
Holy Family Pastoral Council Meeting 

March 23, 2022 

Present:  Jean Schram, Jim Stewart, Mike VanderSanden, Fr. Edward, Mike Immel, Chris Dudzinski, 

Elaine Graf, Susana Ocampo, Patty King, Mike Bauer, Julie Baltz, Erik Contraras, Lori Ludwig 

Absent: Erik Contraras 

February minutes approved as written 

New Business 
Sabina Carter – Christian Formation 

Reviewed the provided hand out on what the Christian Formation team was and is working on 
for the year 
Some items discussed included 
Current attendance levels 
Potential for online baptism meeting/training 
Parish Mission’s success 
Advent and Lenten talks at Sacred Heart. 
13 different small groups offered 
 Developing ideas and strategies to grow the size of these groups 
Woman’s Fall and Winter Events 
Volunteers needed for Children Liturgy of the Word 
Stubenville conference for High School students is being offered 
Lifeteen Camp in Ga looks to be a possibility – Week long camp 
 

Rectory update – Fr. Edward 

 Photos of the progress are available on Facebook 

Open house will be June 17th for  Major benefactors (great than $10,000 donations) 

June 18th from 12Pm to 4pn for all parishioners 

July 10th we will host a clergy gathering for the Archdiocese. 

The Archdiocesan Capital Campaign “Love One Another” will start in July.  Hand outs and 
advanced prep work to be done in May. 

Fr. Ed provided a hand out of what the funds could be used for at Holy Family. 

Parish Council membership update for new year 

 There will be 4 potential spots open 
 Mike VanderSanden and Mike Bauer will have service their 6 year terms 
 A Discernment meeting will be held in June for new members 
Facilities Report 
 St. Mary and Peter’s sites were reviewd 
 It was brought up that St. Mary site was only being used for 1 Sunday mass.  Would there be a 
potential for more use of this site?  Potentially for the Hispanic Community. 
 



 
Lead Liaison Reports 
  
Report out by Strategic Planning 

 Jean stated that a SWAT analysis of the survey results is underway. 

The team is using “4 Signs of a Dynamic Catholic” as a driving force for the survey and planning. 

A preliminary document will be provided to the council in June. 

 
Closing prayer for April:  Julie 
Closing Prayer:  Chuck Hornung 


